
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE LAKE LURE MARINE 

COMMISSION HELD TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2015, 5:00 P.M. AT THE 

LAKE LURE MUNICIPAL CENTER 

 

 

PRESENT: Presiding Officer Bob Keith 

  Commission Member John W. Moore 

  Commission Member Mary Ann Silvey 

Commission Member Bob Cameron 

 

  Christopher Braund, Town Manager 

 

ABSENT: Commission Member Diane Barrett  

  

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Presiding Officer Bob Keith called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

 

INVOCATION 

 

Presiding Officer Bob Keith gave the invocation. 

 

APPROVE THE AGENDA 

 

 Commission Member Bob Cameron made a motion to approve the agenda as 

presented. Commission Member Mary Ann Silvey seconded the motion and the vote of 

approval was unanimous. 

    

PUBLIC FORUM 

 

 Presiding Officer Bob Keith invited the audience to speak on any non-agenda 

item and/or consent agenda topics. No one requested to speak.   

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 

 Presiding Officer Bob Keith presented the consent agenda and asked if any item 

should be removed before calling for action. 

 

 Commission Member John Moore moved, seconded by Commission Member 

Bob Cameron, to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Therefore, the consent 

agenda, incorporating the following item was unanimously approved: 

 

a. minutes of the March 10, 2015 regular meeting 
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End of Consent Agenda. 

 

 

a. 

 

 

 

 Diane Pickens of 117 Paramount Way explained that she received a letter 

informing her that her boat was photographed by the lake surveillance camera breaking 

wake and without a current boat permit. She further stated letter said it was a warning, 

but she didn’t realize that the warning would become a citation if a permit for her boat 

was not purchased within 7 days (this was stated in the letter but overlook by Ms. 

Pickens) Ms. Pickens ask to appeal the citation. 

 

Ms. Pickens boat permit was purchased on 7/2/15 (the letter was delivered on 

6/13).  A penalty of $125 was charged since her permit was not purchased within 7 days. 

 

Commissioner members discussed the need for clarification when similar letters 

are sent out in the future (the letter did not specify if that permit should be purchase with 

7 days of the letter be sent or with 7 days of delivery, etc) 

 

After further discussion, Commission Member John Moore made a motion to 

waive the $125 penalty. Commission Member Bob Cameron seconded the motion. The 

vote of approval was unanimous. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 With no further items of discussion, Commission Member Bob Cameron made a 

motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:20 p.m.  Commission Member Mary Ann Silvey 

seconded the motion and the vote of approval was unanimous. 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________  

Andrea H. Calvert                                   

Lake Lure Marine Commission Clerk 

 

 

 


